

## Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region IX, Zamboanga Peninsula SCHOOLS DIVISION OF ZAMBOANGA DEL NORTEMAR

RECORDS SECTION DepED, Division of Zambo. Norte

Division Advisory No. 22 s. 2022

TO

: Members, Division Testing Committee

PSDSs/PICDs

School Heads, Public Elem & Secondary Schools

Test Examiners and Room Supervisors

**CB-EPT TWG Members** All Others Concerned

**FROM** 

VIRGILIO P. BATAN, JR., CESO VI

Schools Division Superintendent

SUBJECT: Non-suspension of Limited Face to Face Classes during the Administration

of the Computer Based-English Proficiency Test (CB-EPT) 2022

DATE

: March 25, 2022

- 1. Please be advised that there will be no suspension of classes in all testing centers during the conduct of the Computer Based - English Proficiency Test (CB-EPT) 2022 for Teacher I applicants this coming March 29-31, 2022.
- 2. Relative thereto, the host schools are to ensure strict observance to the health and safety protocols, and traffic management such that the teacher applicants are given the designated area to stay while in the school premises. No learners shall be allowed to pass or stay within the vicinity of the testing rooms.
- 3. For any queries and clarifications, you may call or text 0938-737-5625 for Smart and 0995-881-1881 for Globe.
- 4. For information and guidance.



